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Notes From Your President 
Mel Collings . .. 

[jiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiii~ 

Greetings. 
October has 

been an especially 
good month for ~~ 
Terry. The week ~!!!!!!!i!~!!!!!!i!~!!!!!!!fJ 
following our last Model A General 
Meeting I again went to the hospital to 
have laryngoscopy with laser to remove 
a vocal cord granuloma- remove a 
nodule on my vocal cords. The good 
news for Terry was that I was instructed 
not to talk for two weeks and then limit 
my talking for four more weeks. I have 
never seen Terry as happy as she has 
been the last couple of weeks. I have 
discovered that I cannot write as fast as 
I can talk. 

October was another good month for 
our Club. The shoebox swap meet at 
our last meeting was a success. The 
back road tour and catered lunch 
provided by Jim and Jo Nichols was a 
fantastic experience. Perhaps Jim and J o 
should make this an annual event. Jim 
had invited some of his customers to 
join this tour, and several of them are 
now new members of our Club. Thanks 
Jim andJo! 

A large group attended the "Rally in 
the Valley,'' the SCR meet in Temecula. 
I received an e-mail from Kathie Me 
Call shordy after their return in which 
she said: "It was great and quite 
successful, except it was unseasonably 
hot for the Grand Tour." 

We must not forget our heartfelt 
thanks to Bev Marsh for her 
outstanding contributions to our Club, 
the Southern California Regional and 
MAFCA. As usual, Bev was a super star 
at the Rally in the Valley. 

At least sixty of us are looking forward 
to another exciting trip to attend the 
Palm Spring Follies on Nov. 15 This is 
always one of our most enjoyable 
activities. 
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I want to thank those of you who 
have agreed to serve as board members 
or committee chairpersons for next 
year. We still have some positions 
unfilled - please consider serving. 
Also, why don't you consider planning 
a tour or an activity or conducting a 
technical seminar for next year. If you 
have some ideas and would like to help, 
please talk to our Activities Director or 
Technical Director for next year. Your 
assistance will certainly be appreciated. 

REMEMBER, OUR NOVEMBER 
GENERAL MEETING AND 
BOARD MEETING WILL BE 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 
INSTEAD OF THURSDAY. 

If more people are willing to help with 
our many activities, it will make it easier 
on those in charge and will be fun for 
those helping. Please be willing to 
offer suggestions for improving our 
Club 1n any way. Make your 
suggestions to any of the Board 
Members. 

Please remember to vote and return 
your ballot. Thanks to all of you who 
have returned your Membership 
Renewal forms with your checks. If 
you have not already done so, please do 
so now. Don't forget that you may also 
join MAFCA (Model A Ford Club of 
America). They have probably already 
sent a renewal application to former 
members. For new members, there 
was an application in the October 
Distributor. 

LET'S KEEP DRIVING THOSE 
MODEL A's!!! 

This Month's 
Cover by Ed McRae 
Taken on the SCRG 
Tour (see pg. 8) at 
Rancho Carrillo, a combination antique 
store and museum owned by Jerry Carrillo, 
one of the original partners of the now 
Vintage Ford in Stanton.. Pictured are 
Darlene Ingwersen and John Knox. (Doc is 
"hiding" in the backseat) 



BALLOT OCMAFCA 2004 CANDIDATES 
NOVEMBER 2003 

MEMBER OF THE YEAR: enter your choice-------- ------

PRESIDENT: Mel Collings 
(Incumbent) 

VICE PRESIDENT: 
(ACTIVITIES) Don Miller 

SECRETARY: Bea Kalinowski 
(Incumbent) 

TREASURER: Ginger Endy 
(Incumbent) 

TECHNICAL: Jeannie McMillan 

SPECIAL EVENTS: Peggy Nunes 
(Incumbent) 

0 yes 

0 yes 

0 yes 

0 yes 

0 yes 

0 yes 

The following positions are standing committees or appointments (by the President with the approval of the 
Board of Directors) . 

Editor: 
Merchandise Director: 

ACCC Representative: 
Club Greeter: 
Historian: 
Monthly Raffle: 
Refreshments: 
Regional Representative: 
Roster /Directory 
Sunshine & Sorrow 
Swap Meet 
Webmaster( s) 

Peter H yland 
Colleen Schmidt 

Larry Conkol 
Jon Heiland 
vacant 
vacant 
Chris Foster 
BevMarsh 
Clay Willis 
Jeanne Parrish 
Larry Me Kinney 
Rick Peterson 
Lew Lewis 

Mail to Kathie McCall 
588 Glenrose 
Drive, Orange 92869 

(voting position) 
(voting position) 

Or bring it to the November club meeting on 11/12/03 (Wednesday) 

Be sure and renew your membership to OCMAFCA for 2004 
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-Activity 
Schedule 

Teny Collings 
mrcollings@aoLcom 

(NOTE:*= UPDATED INFORMATION) 

J Deadline for next Distributor is Nov. 21 **** 
Type or write all articles and ads and Email to: 

newsletter@ocmafca.org 
Or, mail to: 1146 N. Puente St Brea CA 92821 

Nov. 8 (Sat.) Harbor Area Swap Meet- Vintage 
Ford 

***NOTE NOVEMBER (ONLY)*** 
MEETING DATE CHANGE 

Nov. 12 (Wed.) - 7:30p.m. 
General Meeting at CHOC (see page 12) 

Nov. 13, 14, 15,16 (Thur.- Sun.) 
Palm Springs Follies Overnight Tour. 
Groups leave from Mall of Orange at 10 a.m. on 
Thursday, Friday, and Saturday. 
Info: Terry Collings 714-970-7194, 

Gwen Riggs 562-431-8783 

Dec. 6 (Sat.) 700 Creches From Around the 
World. We will m eet beforehand for dinner. 
Info: Gerry McKinney 714-963-2724 

Dec. 28 (Sun.) OCMAFC Installation Banquet 
6-10 p.m. Claim Jumper Restaurant Info: Peggy 
Nunes 

Jan. 17 (Sat.) 9:00A.M. Engine Seminar 
The Donovan engine company is the only new 
Model A engine; actually it is called the Model D 
engine. At CHOC in our regular meeting room. 
The 4 Ever 4's, the Model A Tour Club, and the 
Santa Anita A's are being invited. 
Info: Piet Dwinger 714-639-4767 

Jan. 24-25 2004 (Sat.-Sun) Turlock Swap Meet 
Stanislaus Fairgrounds -Turlock California 
"Cars For Sale" spaces $40 (cars must be driven to 
space) Admission $5 - R.V. Parking $20- All swap 
spaces must be pre-registered. No dogs. 
Information: Modesto Area A's Ph: 209-571-1232 
c\o Bonnie P.O . Box 576805 Modesto CA 95357 

2003 RaJJy in Tem ecula Valley 
October 23-25 (Southern California Regional Meet) 

Thursday morning 4 Model A's along with rear guard 
Eleanor Shaner in her 2003 PT Cruiser headed out 
from Orange for the short drive to Temecula. Arriving 
at the host hotel 
at 10:30 am we 
found Bev 
Marsh, Marion 
Wavra and 
Diane Manos 
already at work 
setting up the 
OCMAFC 
Hospitality 
Room. 

Various club 
members filled 
in on Thursday 
and Friday 
welcoming 
arrive-ing 
participants, but 
mostly doing what we do best and that is eating up the 
snacks. Bev, Marion and Diane did a terrific job 
keeping the food supply up and generally getting worn 
out from all the visiting. 

On Thursday evening we all meandered out to the 
Ponte Winery in the pitch dark to where the Welcome 
Party Ice Cream Social and Derby was held. 

(Photo courtesy 
Bev Kniest 
Santa Anita A's) 

There we were 
greeted by a 
bunch of very 
friendly Model 
A'rs who were 
obviously very 
serious about racing their Hubley cars. The 32-foot track 
was already set up and cars were in the process of 
<weighing' in as we arrived. 

Having never actually attended one of these events, I 
was all eyes and ears as I observed the various owners 
getting ready, opening up their shoeboxes with the 
treasured car inside. I noticed there were a number of 
females competing, which piqued my curiosity. I found 
out that there are very strict rules to observe, including 
giving up your car to race personnel at the <impound 
area', obviously so that there would be no further 
tampering with weights or other devious methods to .. . 

(Continued pg. 7) 
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Rim of the World Tour Sept. 18th-20th ..... . 
Joanie Harris 

Attending were, Bev Marsh, Don & Colleen 
Schmidt, Don & Sally Miller, Marion Wavra & her 
friend Catherine, Bruce & Joanie Harris, Sheila 
Plotkin, Greg Earhart and Vince & Joann Mariola. 

We were so glad that Joann could join us for the 
festivities. Thank you Marion for your great dinners 

and Friday. DEUOOUS ..... 

We had beautiful weather, and enjoyed all the 
activities provided.. A great time was had by all! 

Oct. 11 AAA Car Show 
Trophy winner Greg Carcerano 

A good time 
had by all 

Don, Sally and 
Uncle Sam. 

The 
Riggs 
and 
Marion 
enJOY 
showing 
theAR. 

Kenny 
shows his 
patriotism 
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Orange County Model ~'FaD Tour 

On Sunday morning, October 12, 2003, the tour 
god's smiled down upon us for our early Fall Tour. 
After a week of clouds, fog and drizzles, Sunday 
mommg 
dawned clear 
and warm for 
the tour. 

As we 
gathered at the 
Mall of 
Orange for the 
start of the 
tour, we were 
excited to see 
30 Model 'A's 
arriving. 
About65 
people, both 
members and 

-CHECK 

visitors, some for the ftrst time, gathered around the 
cars to swap stories, kick tires and socialize until the 
start of the tour. It was truly an awesome sight to see. 

We left the 
Mall Of 
Orange 
around 9:30 
am and toured 
some great 
Orange 
County back 
roads. 
Everyone 
seemed to .-
really enjoy the route near o ·Neill Park with a canopy 
of trees covering the roadway. We had little trouble 
keeping all of the cars together. 

We arrived at the beautiful Flo-Jo (Florence Joyner) 
Park in Mission Viejo around 11 :30 am. After parking 
all of the 
cars and 
making the 
necessary 
potty stop, 
we lined up 
for lunch. 

Our 
catered 
lunch, 
prepared by 
chef 
Marlene 
Nichols of Thyme Savours Catering at Laguna 

Culinary Arts, was waiting with an awesome hot lunch 
for us. The food and presentation was a vision to 
behold. 

An additional 38 people met us at the park. Some 
were our new Model 'A' customers, regular customers, 
friends and family members. 

In all, about 103 people attended lunch and enjoyed 
the amenities of the park. 

We wish to thank Marlene Nichols and her 
dedicated staff of helpers who really did a wonderful 
job. 

Jim & Jo Nichols 
Jim's Automotive Services 

New members join in on their first tour. 

James 
& 
Lynda 
Dodge 

Cindy & Larry Mortensen 

* Editor's note: We all appreciate what a wonderful job 
Jo and Jim did! It was great to meet their extended 
family. Their daughter-in-law Marlene Nichols cooked 
a wonderful meal. If you would like to use her services 
for a party. Phone her business "Thyme Savours 
Catering" at 949-215-6701 and ask for her. 
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Our Service to the Community ... 
Loara High Homecoming ... 

October 17, 2003 

Above: Waiting for 
half-time. They 
appreciated our 
bringing the cars .. 

Cars: (L toR) driven by Vince Mariola (31 Phaeton), 
John Knox (1910 T), Dorothy Knox (29 Phaeton) 
Dick & Shirley Nordin (31 Coupe), Jim & Jo Nichols (31 Roadster), 
Don & Colleen Schmidt (28 Coupe) 

Memories from the October Meeting 
Shirley Nordin's 
special centerpiece 
for the October 
meeting was created 
by her son Mark 
with a special clay 
over the centerpiece 
from the 2001 
Installation 
Banquet The 
wooden car base 
was made by Bob 
Ferazzi. 

Larry McDonald finds a "treasure" at the 
Shoebox Swapmeet at the October meeting. 
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Your face could 
be here if you 
don't volunteer! 

WANT ED 
DEAD OR ALIVE 



Rally in Temecula (continued from pg. 3) 
effect the outcome, prior to the actual race. 

Everything had to be an original Hubley, Gabriel or 
Model weighing no more than 21 ounces. This looked like 
fun to me! TI1ere were even classes for entrants, including 
the 3-9 year olds, 10-17 year olds and 18 yrs and over. Being 
as there didn't seem to be anyone below 18 (surprise, 
surprise) there was only one class entry. 

Trophies were awarded to 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners. 
No one from our club participated, but I am now on the 
prowl for a Hubley of my very own. I've even got a very 
special shoebox waiting to keep it nesded in. 

1...-R: Olive & Art 
Moore, John Knox, 
Darlene Ingwersen, 
Ed McRae, Colleen 
& Don Schmidt, 
Jeannie McMillan, 
Doc Ingwersen, 
Bev Marsh, Pam 
Berto (note the 
attempt at rabbit ears 
for Dale.)& Dean. 
Dale & Kathie 
McCall, Marian 
Wavra, Helen & 
Ted Loeffler, Sally & Don Miller. (Photo by Frank 
Gemmell Phoenix MARC) 

Following the Hubley Derby, or maybe before, I really 
can't remember .. . we all bellied up to the ice cream bar and 
made our own sundaes. For Sally Miller it was her 2nd 
sundae of the day, and she did us proud once again. The 
rest of us did pretty well too and went away with our 
tummies full as usual. tatilt- !fcOal! 

(tour report continued by Gerri McKinney) 
Larry and I arrived at the winery just as the Welcoming 

Party and Hubley Derby were closing up shop and all of the 
ice cream was nowhere to be seen. We had a miserable 3 
hour drive from Orange County! We were lucky enough to 
have made reservations at "Brierley Mansion" the home of 
Jim & Kathy Brierley for the event. They are members of 
the 4 Ever 4 Cylinder club and live in Temecula, just a mile 
down the road from the winery. 

On Friday morning, we were up early and headed to the 
Hill Climb sight to get set up for the event. The 4 Ever 4 
Club was the host club for the timed hill climb events. 

Note piston 
rod in 
Glenn's hand. 

We set up the inspection area to 
check the cars before running, 
the timing table to record all of 
the times as well as the timing 

. lights up the hill. 
c;;.;;;;=.._._t:t._ Larry was checking out the cars 

at the inspection area and I worked with Kathy Brierley and 
Carol Mosher at the timing table. It was a great day, 
everyone driving had so much fun. Car #86 from San Diego 
Rich Skeltzer drove the hill12 times and won his class. 

(continued next page) 

Olive Moore (the Purple Lady in the Purple Car) gives 
Kathie McCall a thrilling ride. Olive was OVERALL 
FASTEST 
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Rally in Temecula (continued from pg. 7) 
He then went to town and drove the Gymkhana 

events and won a trophy in each event! He really had a 
great day. Atta boy Rich!!! The favorites at the event are 
the LADY drivers, and our own Olive Moore won low 
ET for the day. (Husband Art #44, built the car) 

I was wishin' I was out there driving myselfl!! We had 
147 passes up the hill and 23 cars participating. After 
lunch the final 2 runs were recorded and the best time 
is how the trophies are won. 

After all of the participants went back to the hotel, 
the 4 Ever 4 club had all of the equipment to pack up 
and dean up the area. I hope all enjoyed the Hill Climb 
and how about the Hot Dog Wagon? 
Saturday morning was the Pancake breakfast before the 
Grand Tour. We got to the community center at 7A.M. 
to get the room set up to serve. It takes a lot of tables 
and chairs to seat a group like that. We were very lucky 

Our docent at the view point, was named Dorothy. 
She was full of the most interesting information about 
the construction of the dam. She passed out hats to 
everyone and mugs to each driver. We hiked to the 
view point. What a beautiful place. It is stocked full of 
7 million fish!! You do need a fishing permit and 
license to fish. 

Next stop was Rancho Carrillo, a combination 
antique store and museum. It was a fabulous collection 
in his bam. 

to have the Murrieta Fire "t;~~~~~Lth~e:...:::~~----­
and serving. They brought 

(Photo Bev K.niest) 

along their cadets to help. 
What a nice bunch of 
people. . They did 
wonderful job. 

After breakfast, we 
cleaned up and met with 
the tour leaders for a 
terrific ride. Jim B. was our 
driver and tour leader for 
the Blue group. The first 
stop was the Keyway 
winery; nice place, great wine. The servers were so 
nice and full of information. 
The second stop was to the Visitor Center at Diamond 
Valley Lake, a 45 minute stop to visit the museum and 
have a box lunch. The next stop was around the lake 
and a stop at the top of the Dam. 

All of the folks working there 
were so darn nice. We got back 
in the cars and headed for the 
Bouris Ranch for the awards 
presentation and barbeque. The 
Bouris Ronch was just a 
wonderful place with a great 
tractor museum and another 
bam full of antique tools and 
farm equipment. They were all 
restored and looked like new. 

We had a wonderful meal of BBQ tri-tips or chicken 
with all of the trimmings. Lori and Rudy .Perez were 
the hosts for the last stop and they did an outstanding 
job. Thanks to all of the people that organized the 

event, everyone had a terrific time.1e,"? !fc£tirlf'? 
(Photos by John Knox except where noted) 

Two .dozen gather below at the final party in Bev's room. (''Panorama" paste-up - Knox) 
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Minutes for October 9, 2003 
OCMAFCA General Meeting 

The meeting was called to order @ 7:30 p.m. by 
President Mel Collings, with 56 people in attendance. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Terry Collings. 
Minutes for 10/9/03 OCMAFCA Meeting 

Greeter Jon. Heiland welcomed & introduced guests & 
new members Don Tilly & Pete & Trish Cruise. 

Sunshine & Sorrow: Gwen Riggs announced that 
John Biscay died on Friday, 10/3/03 and that the 
funeral would be Friday, 10/10. Matt & Laura 
Ricketts had a baby girl. Joan Mariola,s knee surgery 
has been postponed. 

Mel announced that the Board had voted to 
donate $100 to the Orange County Rescue :tvfission 
for Thanksgiving dinners. Also announced was 
that the Board approved putting on the ballot 
whether to approve an OCMAFCA scholarship 
fund. 

The minutes were approved as they appeared in 
the Distributor. 

Treasurer Ginger Endy announced that the 
treasurer's report was available for review at the 
front. Ginger also reminded everyone that 
membership dues are coming up, and that 
applications are at the front. Dues are $25, unless 
you belong to another club and have paid ACCC 
dues through that club, then they are $22. 

Activities Report: Upcoming activities are listed in the 
Distributor. Loara High School needs 5 open cars for 
their homecoming court. Everyone was reminded that 
the Planes of Fame tour at Chino Airport on Saturday, 
11/1, will leave the Orange Mall at 8:30 a.m. This will 
be a freeway tour. Bev Marsh gave an update on the 
"Rally in the Valley" coming up in Temecula. Gwen 
Riggs has 5 rooms reserved at the Holiday Inn Express. 

Technical Report: Paul Steed was absent, therefore 
there was no Technical Report. The technical seminar 
for 10/18 was cancelled when no one volunteered to 
have one. 

Editor Report: John Knox announced that January 
2004 will be the last issue he does of the Distributor, so 
a volunteer is needed. 

Special Events report - The next event will be the 
Installation Banquet on December 28 - a sign-up sheet 
is available at the front. 

ACCC Report* - given by Larry Conkol. There is 
lots of turmoil in Sacramento. The main thing that will 
affect us is SB708, which says that any city can set up a 
road block for smoking/ drunk driving/ etc. and they get 
to keep the money. SB42 was passed - any vehicle 
before 1974 is exempt from smog (i.e., any vehicle 30 
years or older). 

The Hard Luck Trophy - none given this month. 
Old Business: Election Committee report given by 

Dick Riha. People are still needed for several positions 
- Adtivies, Technical, Editor . . 

Refreshments- Chris Foster thanked Shirley Nordin 
for the festive Halloween refreshments. 

Car of the Month - none. 
Raffle - no raffle due to Shoe Box Swap Meet. 
Greg Carcerano reminded people that he and Dan 

Adelmann still have mugs for sale to benefit the Y outb 
Scholarship fund. 

Break and Shoe Box Swap Meet held from 8:15 - 9:00 
p.m. The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. The next 
meeting is November 12, 2003. 

Submitted by Bea Kalinowski, Secretary 

Be Sure And Vote i 
(See inserted pageo) 

& Sunshine and Sorrow '---C.d .Jeanne Parrish, contact person 

Welcome Emily! For those of you who don't 
know, or are wanting an update, our daughter 
Emily Rose Ricketts was born on October 3rd. 
Details of the birth information as well as a few 
pictures can be found on our web site. 
http:/ /members.cox.net/mricketts 

Enjoy! Matt & Laura Ricketts 

2003 Roster Update 
Ward and Anita Crafts 
P.O. Box No. #48@ 6757 Elm Beach Rd. 
Ovid, NY 14521-0048 

*ACCC dues support our car hobby interests in. 
Sacramento. The $3 on the membership application 
is not optional for our club, but needs to be paid to 
only one of the car clubs to which you belong. 
Please note on your Membership Renewal if you 
have paid them to another dub, and which club 
received your payment. 
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Frazier Park Picnic. by Don Miller 

On Sunday October 5 the Bakersfield A's sponsored 
their annual pot luck picnic at Frazier Park. It was a 
beautiful day and 2 A's from Orange County braved 
the grapevine to Frazier Park. Don and Sally Miller 
in their coupe and John and Gwen Riggs in their 
sedan with Marion Wavra and Kathrine Holbrook 
in their back seat. 

There were about 120 people and about 30 Model 
A's from 7 or 8 clubs at the picnic. After about an 
hour of kicking tires and good conversation we sat 
down to a great poduck lunch in a very nice building. 
There was plenty of good food and after we got our 
fill there was a raffle with lots of prizes. Sally Miller 
won 2 hand painted Model A trivets and an orange 
whisk broom. 

. We decided to take the back roads to get home 
mstead of the freeway and it turned out to take a lot 
longer than we thought it would. In fact, it took 
almost 6 hours to get home with the last 2 hours in 
the dark. Fortunately there were no problems with the 
cars except Don had to add water to the radiator a 
couple times. 

We traveled a total distance of 325 miles which 
took a total of 8 long hours. I don't think we will be 
going this way again very soon. 

"Cruisin for the Cure" by Kathie McCall 

The event was held on Saturday 9/27/ 03. At last 
count there were 3,095 cars registered, of all types, 
shapes, colors and diversity. And lots of interesting 
people of all ages. 

8 Model A's turned out to represent our club and 
had a fun day visiting, cruising, eating (of course) and 
just watching the other cars go by. The group was 
joined by a CHOC friend, Joe Robinson and his very 
rare 1954 Kaiser, yellow in color with the most 
unusual doors, which slid into the front bumpers 

when open. Another friend Qack) came with his 1957 
Chevrolet (Yikes!) station wagon. Some of the men 
got their free prostate screening blood test. All 
proceeds from the event go toward prostate · cancer 
research. The club donated an additional $100.00. 

Dale McCall was the only 'survivor' from our 
OCMAFCA gang who stood for the group picture, a 
sea of light blue survivor tee shirts. 

Several in the "A" group were brave· enough to have 
the .bloo? test (PSA), which is free and a simple way 
to tdenttfy whether prostate specific antigens are 
circulating around the body. A total of 775 men had 
blood test for prostate cancer screening. There 
was $206, 500 raised for prostate cancer research. 
Many people stopped to admire the "A"s and 

marveled that they were original restorations, not hot 
rods, as most of the other cars were. 

There ~as a large exhibit hall with everything you 
could think of related to cars, including those 
Hawaiian shirts with various car designs on them. 
They could have used more food vendors, as the lines 
were long and the prices high. 
A big THANK YOU to the 8 members who 
attended this event! 

Historic Memorahi/ia Preserved! 

. I . . 

Doc (L) & Darlene (R) Ingwersen, entrust Marian 
Wavra and Bev Marsh with a plaque with all the 
souvenir emblems from our past OCMAFC 
ROUND-UPS. These events were an important part 
of our club's past. They are now Keepers of the Pins. 

Ttme to Renew Your Membership 
See Membership Form In Last Month Distributor 
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CAR BARN SPECIALS 
Member ads wiD run two months uo.Jess reJJewed. 

Nonmember ads wiD ruD one moJJth unless reJJewed. 
AU ads must be submitted m writing to: 

Ko.oxBox59@aol.com or 
OCMAFC Editors 1146 N. PueJJte St., Brea, CA 92821 

II 
For Sale 

II 

1931 Ford Cabriolet 68B 
Dual sidemounts, balanced crank, 354 rear end, 
LeBaron Bonney interior & top. Bronson Yellow. 
Older full body off restoration. $23,000. 
Ph. R. Larson 626-355-4023 (Sierra Madre, CA) 

MUST SELL 1931 AA Ford Short Stake Truck 
Motor ran well before storage about 15 years ago. 
Water and oil were d.r~d. Stake sides have been 
stored inside but truck has been outside. Truck 
painted years ago, needs redo. Owned by prior 
member Raimer Gunther who died in 1989. 
Info: Roger Sowersby 714-871-5849 
Ph. Hazel Gunther 714-870-6835 (Fullerton) 

LeBaron Bonney Complete Slant Windshield 
Interior Kit- Original Mohair Fabric For 160 A 
B or C. All sewn and ready to install. LB had this 
in the 80's and is no longer available in this better 
fabric.(So I am told.) All new in the original 
boxes, no damage. Perfect complete kit, includes 
all lacing and interior fabrics. Best offer. 
Ph. John Knox 562-697-2545 

Rear price reduced bumper 
brackets 1 pair original Model-A. Very good 
condition. 36" long tip to tip. $75 NOTE 
CHANGE OF PRICES 
Rear spare tire bracket "Original". Fits 
29 Model-A sedan. Good condition. $35 
Assorted "A" brake-drums, front and rear. 
100 to 125 over. Make offer. 
Ph. Larry McDonald 714 457-2633 

78 RPM records. All Classical 40 50 album 
books with the history of each composer and 
several records in each book. 
Unique historical collection. \'8.., 
Best offer. 
Ph. GlennJohnson 714-528-0891 

78 RPM tum tables and records, Old favorite 
popular tunes. Singles & Albums. Best offer. 
Ph. John Knox 562-697-2545 

II 
Wanted 

II 

Good running Model A engine. 
•• .., 

Ph. Larry McKinney 714-963-2724 

RESTORER MAGAZINES 
We are willing to pay for these so we can offer 
these to members and will be raffled at club 
meetings. Pre 1971 preferred. 
Ph: Dick Smith, raffle coordinator 949-770-
6847 

WANTED FOR Ronald rvtc Donald 
House Donations. The "House That Love 
Built", provides a home-like setting for families 
who need to be near their children during 
hospitalization at Children's Hospital of Orange 
County (CHOC) and other nearby hospitals. The 
House remains open with community help such as 
supplies and services from donations and in-kind 
contributions. Your gifts from your trips 
throughout the year of unopened personal hygiene 
items and toiletries are greatly appreciated. It is an 
on-going project of the OCMAFC. A reception 
box will be provided at each meeting for 
unopened soaps, shampoos, creams, laundry 
supplies, paper towels, plates, bathroom tissue, 
postage stamps, Polaroid 600 fihn, movie passes, 
newspaper subscriptions, etc. Non-perishable food 
items are always in high demand. 

Guess 
W.bose 
Plate? 
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NOTE!! ) 

MEETING CHANGE 

./ Deadline for next 
Distributoris Nov. 21th 
Type or write all articles and ads and Email to: 

newsletter@ocmafca.org 
or to 1146 N. Puente St. Brea CA 92821 

General Meetin 

***NOTE NOVEMBER (ONLY)*** 
MEETING DATE CHANGE 

Nov. 12 (Wed.) - 7:30p.m. 

(Board meeting at 6:00PM in adjoining room) 

CHOC Hospital Complex 
455 South Main St. Orange CA 

From Main Street, turn east onto Providence Ave. 
and immediately, on your right, enter the structure 
and park on the second level. Meeting room 

accessed from parking structure. ---
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